
 
March 31, 2023 

 
 

The Honorable Kay Granger 
Chairwoman 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

 
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member  
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

 
 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting $5,000,000 in funding for the Transit Operations Facility in Fiscal Year 2024. 
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is Anne Arundel County, MD, located at 44 Calvert 
St, Annapolis, MD 21401. This project would be a valuable use of taxpayer funds because it 
would support acquisition, design and construction of a Transit Operations Facility to securely 
house Anne Arundel County's transit fleet and provide space for operations and maintenance 
staff. 
 
The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 49 
U.S.C. 53. I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this 
project.   

 
Sincerely,   
 

 
John P. Sarbanes 
Member of Congress 


